
Windham Community Organization

4/2/24


The meeting was called to order at 11:08 AM.  In attendance were Pat 
Cherry, Pat McLaine, Becky Phillips, Ellen McDuffie, Cindy Kehoe, Kathy 
Jungermann, Joyce Cummings, Maureen Bell, Leila Erhardt and Barbara 
Jean Quinn


Secretary’s Report: Motion to accept the minutes made by Pat Cherry 
and seconded by Pat McLaine. Report was unanimously accepted.


Treasurer’s Report: Two treasurer reports were reviewed, dated March 31, 
2024 and April 1, 2024.  Both reports are attached. Motion was made to 
accept the reports was made by Pat McLaine and seconded by Kathy 
Jungermann.   Cindy stated that thank you notes for the cookie platters 
were received. 


Committee Reports: 
Good Neighbors 

Pat Cherry stated no new updates

News and Notes

Pat McLaine stated the deadline for the May/June issue is 4/15/24. 
Discussion was had as to upcoming potential subjects for write - ups.  Pat 
McLaine did  extensive and thorough background research as to who has 
been highlighted and who has not. 

Kathy Jungermann shared the financial details of the subscription issue in 
both 2022 and 2023 with an approximate cost for 2024.  See attached.

We also discussed the Editorial Policy for the WCO News and Notes.


Old Business: 
By-Law Revision Committee to review revisions and vote to adopt said 
document at the Annual Meeting to be held on April 30, 2024 at the Town 
Office at 11AM.


New Business: 
Huge THANK YOU to Imme and Steve for organizing the Town Meeting 
Potluck. Very much appreciated.

Steve and Imme will not be available this year to organize and work at the 
Chicken BBQ in July.  The tent had been reserved for July 20  from Green 
Mountain Tents.  Ellen will cancel the tent as we will not be holding the 



BBQ.  New fundraising ideas were discussed at length. Ideas bantered 
about were an ice cream social and dog show- “Pooch and Scoop”.  We 
also discussed the possibility of having an event at 4th Corner Foundation 
on Hitchcock Hill Rd. All ideas are welcome.


Other Business: 
Ellen reminded us all about filing Homestead Tax Exemption which must 
be filed with your VT income taxes.


Next Meting will be on April 30, 2024 @ 11AM at Town Office.


Motion to adjourn at 1:26 made by Ellen McDuffie and seconded by Kathy 
Jungermann


Respectfully Submitted

Barbara Jean Quinn

Secretary


















